Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, January 7, 2008
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, January 7, 2008 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Council members Present:  Mayor Buddy Boggs, H. Lee Lovette, Steve Mullis, Jeff Fogleman and Richard Honeycutt
Installation of Newly elected Officials (Oath of Office):  Interim Town Clerk, Linda Pickard, officiated as Notary as Town Manager Jeff Earp administered the oath of office to Richard Honeycutt.  
Introduction of Tammy Speicher:  Mayor Boggs asked Town Manager Earp to introduce to all in attendance Ms. Tammy Speicher, Haw River’s new Assistant Finance Officer / Town Clerk effective February 4, 2008.

Public Hearings

Consideration of the following changes/amendments to the Town’s Code of Ordinances:

A. Change/ amendment will be located under Title V: Public Works in the current code dealing with Cross Connections to the Town’s Water System. 

B. Change/amendment will be located under Title V: Public Works in the current code dealing with Fats, Oils and Grease entering the Town’s Sewer System.


Mayor Boggs called the public hearing to order at 7:04 p.m.  There was a brief update to the council and audience concerning the changes.  Mayor Boggs asked all in attendance if there were any public comments to be made.  There were no public comments.  The public hearing was closed at 7:07 p.m.
Consideration of the following changes/amendments to the Town’s Code of Ordinances:

A. Change/ amendment will be located under Title XV: Land Usage in the current code dealing with the allowed size of subdivision identification signs at 155.158 and 155.160d. A change from 16 Sq. Ft. to 66 Sq. Ft will be considered. 

B. Change/amendment will be located under Title XV: Land Usage to add section 155.044 concerning outdoor storage and needed definitions to the current zoning code.              
Mayor Boggs called the public hearing to order at 7:08 p.m.  There was a brief update to the council and audience concerning the changes.  Manager Earp informed the Council that both of these issues had been reviewed by the Planning Board and it was their recommendation to the council that they approve both changes/amendments.  Mayor Boggs asked all in attendance if there were any public comments to be made.  There were no public comments. The public hearing was closed at 7:10 p.m.
Consent Agenda

Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes: December 3, 2007 – A motion was made by Ricky Honeycutt to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.






New Business
Consideration of the following changes/amendments to the Town’s Code of Ordinances:

A.   Change/ amendment will be located under Title V: Public Works in the current code dealing with Cross Connections to the Town’s Water System. 

B.    Change/amendment will be located under Title V: Public Works in the current code dealing with Fats, Oils and Grease entering the Town’s Sewer System.  

The Town Council discussed the changes/amendments proposed.  After discussion, there was a motion made by Lee Lovette to approve the changes as presented.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.

Consideration of the following changes/amendments to the Town’s Code of Ordinances:

A.   Change/ amendment will be located under Title XV: Land Usage in the current code dealing with the allowed size of subdivision identification signs at 155.158 and 155.160d. A change from 16 Sq. Ft. to 66 Sq. Ft will be considered. 

B.  Change/amendment will be located under Title XV: Land Usage to add section 155.044 concerning outdoor storage and needed definitions to the current zoning code.              
The Town Council discussed the changes/amendments proposed.  Charlie Davis advised the Council that he did not believe they would be able to charge a fee to junkyard/storage facilities in ETJ.  He suggested changing that language.  After discussion, there was a motion made by Steve Mullis to approve the changes and to allow the Town Attorney and Town Manager to incorporate the language concerning “outdoor storage” into our current Zoning Ordinance.  Once that incorporation has been made, the Town Attorney and Town Manager are to bring back before the Council, the changes for review and any subsequent approvals needed.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.

Consideration of Safe Routes to School Resolutions:
A.  Action Plan Support Resolution -   The council considered a resolution supporting the Safe Routes to School Action Plan Grant Program.  After discussion, Steve Mullis made a motion to approve as presented.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.

B.  Non-Infrastructure Support Resolution – The council considered a resolution supporting the Safe Routes to School Non-Infrastructure Grant Program.  After discussion, Jeff Fogleman made a motion to approve as presented.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.
Approval of 2008 Meeting Schedule for the Planning and Zoning Board:  After consideration, Councilmember Lee Lovette made a motion to approve the schedule as presented.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.    



Announcements
Councilmember Steve Mullis asked for the floor and tendered his resignation as councilman to the Town Council due to additional job duties and conflicts associated.  Mayor Boggs, Town Manager Earp and members of the audience conveyed their appreciation to Mr. Mullis for his service to the Town.  

Mayor Boggs informed the audience that we are still on water restrictions, however, the burning ban has been lifted.  

Mayor Boggs asked about the Downtown Master Plan and asked if the Piedmont Triad COG had given a date for an update meeting.  Town Manager Earp responded that he was expecting a date later in the week.  

Mr. Earp informed the Council that Jim Winston from Winston, Williams and Creech would attend the February 4, 2008 to present the Town’s audit for 2006-2007.  
Closed Session for Personnel
Jeff Fogleman made a motion to go into Closed Session.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.  Jeff Fogleman made a motion to go back into Open Session.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.  
Councilmember Steve Mullis made a motion to approve a starting salary for Tammy Speicher of $35,360 annually.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.

Councilmember Ricky Honeycutt asked the Council to set a special meeting to act as a planning session for the Town Council for the coming year.  By consensus, the Council agreed to meet January 14, 2008 at 6:00 p.m.  The Council instructed Town Manager Earp to make the appropriate Public Notices.  

Adjourn

Jeff Fogleman made a motion to adjourn at 7:45 p.m.  The motion was approved 5 to 0.
_________________________________       __________________________________

Mayor                                                               Town Clerk

